   KILLINGLY HOUSING AUTHORITY

BIRCHWOOD TERRACE
OCT. 19, 2021

MINUTES OF REGULAR MEETING
The Meeting was called to order at 2:08 P.M. by Chairman, David Smith.
1.
Roll Call:  The following Commissioners were present:  David Smith, Roxanne Pappas, Michael Moran and Patricia Daly.  Also present was Carol Greene, Executive Director, Ulla Tiik-Barklay, Town Council Liaison, Mary Bromm, Town of Killingly Community Development Administrator, and 5 visitors.
2.
It was moved by Roxanne Pappas, seconded by Michael Moran, to approve the


minutes of the meeting of the Town of Killingly Housing Authority held


on Aug. 17, 2021.  The vote to approve the minutes was unanimous.

 3.
It was moved by Michael Moran, seconded by Roxanne Pappas, to approve as presented, the Treasurer’s Reports for Aug. and Sept., 2021 for Maple Courts and Birchwood Terrace.  The vote to accept the reports passed unanimously.
4.    
It was moved by Roxanne Pappas, seconded by Michael Moran, to approve as presented, the Treasurer’s Reports for Aug. and Sept., 2021 for Maple Courts II.  Motion was unanimously approved.
5.     
It was moved by Patricia Daly, seconded by Michael Moran, to approve as presented the Section 8 Financial and Activity Reports for Aug. and Sept., 2021.   Motion was unanimously approved.
6.  
In addition to the Executive Director’s written report, she discussed the previous use of Citizen’s Comments by residents of Birchwood Terrace for presenting issues that should have gone through the Housing Authority’s “work-order procedure”.  She explained that by adhering to the policy, work for the Maintenance Dept. may be scheduled in a more efficient manner and would eliminate the need for the Director to prepare written reports to the Board on the progress of such work.  This type of reporting by the residents is disruptive to the normal work routine.  In addition, she discussed the gutter issues at Birchwood Terrace.  The Maintenance Dept. has purchased sections of gutter to place over the doors of the apartments that had them removed by the roof contractor while completing the roof project.  She also informed the Board that power washing of 
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the buildings at Birchwood Terrace would not be completed this season as the contractor available to provide water to the site, presented a quote of $4,350.  It would be more practical financially to use that money to repair the outside faucets next spring/summer and do the power washing in-house.  She advised that Mary Bromm, Community Development Administrator for the Town of Killingly, was present to discuss agenda items #13c (Requests for Proposals from Structural Engineers) and #13d (Hiring of an Architect to prepare a Capital Needs Assessment for Birchwood Terrace) and the importance of approving these items in preparation of submitting a Small Cities Grant for Birchwood Terrace during the next round.  The Director was thanked for her Report.

a. The Resident Service Coordinator’s report for Aug. and Sept., 2021 was accepted as read with thanks to Robin Lessard.
7.
The Congregate Manager’s report for Aug. and Sept., 2021 was accepted as read with thanks to Jason Leveille.
8.
Town Council Liaisons’ Report:  Town Council representative Ulla Tiik-Barklay


reported on Killingly Town Council activities for Sept. & Oct, 2021.  She was thanked for her report.

 9.
Citizen’s Comments:
a.  Mary Boyce apologized to the Director for having offended her in any way and then proceeded to report that the Maintenance Supervisor did a good job in putting up new parking signs but needed another in one area, the gutter located by Birchwood Terrace #18 was bent and that the porch screens in Building #3 were badly damaged allowing access to the porch by animals, etc.  The Director requested that she call in a work order for the parking sign and that she would discuss the other two building issues with Maintenance. 
 10.
Commissioners’ Comments:  None
 11.
Communications:  

As included on the agenda, emails from D. Olsen of Connecticut Housing Finance Authority and Miguel Rivera of Connecticut Department of Housing.
 12.
Old Business:  None
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 13.     a.  Motion by Michael Moran, seconded by Patricia Daly, to approve for 

payment, bills numbered 42887 through 43053, EFT and EFTPS for Aug. and Sept., 2021 for Maple Courts and Birchwood Terrace. Motion passed unanimously.

b.  Motion by Roxanne Pappas, seconded by Michael Moran, to approve for 
 payment, bills numbered 12033 through 12075 for Aug. and Sept., 2021 for   

 Maple Courts II.  Motion passed unanimously.

c.  Mary Bromm discussed the Director’s request for authorization to obtain proposals from structural engineering firms to detect any structural damage and possible solutions causing fractured walls within some of the apartments at Birchwood Terrace that had been expanded in 2003.  She advised that prior to applying for Small Cities Grant funding, the Dept. of Housing mandated that an engineer be engaged by the Housing Authority using their property reserves to investigate the cause of the damage.  Following discussion, a motion was made by Roxanne Pappas, seconded by Michael Moran, to authorize the Executive Director to obtain proposals from three structural engineers to determine the cause and estimate the cost of repairing the damage which has caused the fractures and cracking.  Motion passed unanimously.
d.  Mary Bromm and the Executive Director explained the process and directive of preparing a Capital Needs Assessment issued to the Housing Authority by Connecticut Housing Finance Authority.  The architect used for Birchwood Terrace’s plans and specs for the previous and on-going grant applications, J. Associates Architects, will prepare the Assessment for no more than $5,000 to enable the Authority to apply for Small Cities Grant Funding during the next round.  Motion made by Michael Moran, seconded by Roxanne Pappas, to authorize the Director to hire the firm of J. Associates Architects to prepare a Capital Needs Assessment for Birchwood Terrace at a cost not to exceed $5,000.  Motion passed unanimously.
14.   Motion by Roxanne Pappas, seconded by Michael Moran, to adjourn at 3:25 P.M.

           Motion passed unanimously.

           Respectfully submitted,

Carol A. Greene 
Carol A. Greene
            Recording Secretary

